
Beckingham Parish Council 
Meeting of the of the Parish Council 

Wednesday 17th July 2024 
 

Members of Beckingham Parish Council are summoned to attend a Council Meeting on Wednesday 

17th July  2024 at 7.00pm prompt.  

Members of the public are welcome to attend the meeting to discuss any issues you wish to raise. 

After this Public Time has ended, public can choose to leave or stay to listen to the rest of the 

agenda.  

 

Agenda 

1          Public Time 

2 Apologies for absence 

3 To receive declarations of interest and consider any requests for dispensations 

4 To receive applications for the Parish Councillor vacancy 

5 District and County Councillor Time 

6  To approve the draft minutes of the meeting of the 15th May 2024 

7 Matters arising 

8 Correspondence: 
            Emails: 

1/7/24 Lucille Hagues re July newsletter (see attached) 

 
9 Planning:  

 None 
  

10     Committees 

                       /1 Village Hall  

                      /2 Play Park: 

                       /3 Woodland  

11 Matters for Agreement 

/1 to confirm changes made to the Banking mandate 

/2 to discuss Beckingham Parish Council Weed Control (Spraying) Contract 2024 / 2025 

12  Finance 
 /1  Payments to be approved: 

 
Allied  Westminster re VH 
insurance 7 15/05/2024 

809.72 

Gallagher re insurance 2024-5 8 02/05/2024 472.81 

Angela Smith re APM expenses 9 16/05/2024 21.05 

T Brown re Zoom subs  10 18/05/2024 29.17 

Bugle 11 20/05/2024 73.23 

NA Services re inv 24/02 12 28/06/2024 936.00 

NA Services re inv 24/03 13 05/07/2024 697.00 

T Brown re 1sr qtr salary + paye 14 05/07/2024 692.75 

 



 
 /2 Bank balances at 7/7/2024  

   
Unity (Deposit) £19573.38 

Unity (Current) £669.25  

 

13   Date of Next Meeting: . Wednesday 18th September 2024 

 

 
 

Lucille Hagues writes: 

GAMBLING ACT 2005 – COSULTATION ON A REVIEW OF GAMBLING LICENCE POLICY 

NKDC is now consulting on a review of their Gambling Policy (Statement of Licencing Principles). 

The Act requires the licencing authority to consult on its statement with the police, those representing 

the interest of persons carrying on gambling businesses in the area and those representing the 

interests of persons likely to be affected by the exercise of the Councils functions under The Act. The 

current NKDC statement was drawn up and adopted by the Authority in January 2022. The revisions 

to the statement of licencing policy are due to be published in January 2025. They are consulting on 

the amendments detailed in the consultation which can be found via the following link: 

Have your say on gambling proposals:  

PREPARATION UNDERWAY READY FOR MARKET PLACE CLOSURE 

Final arrangements are being made ahead of works to Sleaford Market Place a useful space to hold 

markets, events and public activities freely. 

Ahead of the scheme, details on the work schedule are being shared with stakeholders and nearby 

businesses. 

Advance signage will also be installed to forewarn of the closure of the Market Place as a car park 

from July 19th, followed by further signs business around the Market Place will be open as usual, to 

give information on alternative car parks and direct people to the temporary location of the market 

and Farmer’s Market at Eastgate Car Park. 

Some of the final onsite checks will then take place before the groundworks begin at the end of July, 

running through to an expected completion in mid-December. 

HANDLEY STREET MONUMENT 

Have you noticed the new artwork that is popped up in Sleaford? 

It is a collaboration piece with artist William Lindley, installed at The Old Post Office building in 

Southgate, and celebrates Sleaford Castle and the Bass Maltings. 

It is one of three such collaborative art projects this summer that aim to celebrate and reconnect with 

Sleaford’s heritage and history. 

Nearby, phase one work is taking place this week to highlight the town’s historic Handley Monument. 

Phase two of that project is expected to begin before the end of July and will see improvements to 

the space around the monument, followed by an information board to be installed later this year. 



NORTH KESTEVEN SALUTES OUR ARMED FORCES DAY 

Almost 380 years of combined service in the Armed Forces has been honoured through the 

presentation of Veteran’s Badges, in a continuation of a long-held custom of the council. 

The 19 veterans of The British Armed Forces present at a celebratory lunch for Armed Forces Day had 

put in a collective 260 years of service between them, with individual contributions of between two 

and forty years. Additionally, Veteran’s Badges have been sent to a further nine veteran’s who were 

unable to attend. Their collective service represents a further 119 years of contributions. 

Between them, the 28 veterans celebrated this year have seen service across the Forces’ 

headquarters on operational frontlines and in myriad countries around the world; engaged across The 

British Army, Royal Air Force, Royal Navy and The Merchant Navy and their specialist sections, in 

theatres of war, in peacekeeping, community resilience, civil contingencies and countless other 

duties. 

The badge presentations followed a formal raising of the Armed Forces Day flag in the presence of 

serving personnel, forces families, service veterans and civic representatives plus school children and 

the wider community gathered at Sleaford Market Place. 

CENTRAL LINCOLNSHIRE PLAN – ‘BEST PLAN’ * 

NKDC have great pleasure to announce The Central Lincolnshire Local Plan was this week named the 

‘Best Plan’ in the Royal Town Planning Institute’s East Midlands 2024 Annual Awards. The judges 

recognised the joint working and ambition for addressing climate change (in particular) in helping the 

plan stand out from other entries. 

The Local Plans Manager expressed his thanks to the officers in the Local Plan Team, and to 

colleagues at each of the Districts and Council for their hard work on producing what is an excellent 

plan and an exceptional demonstration of collaborative working. He also thanked all members of the 

Committee. Without their leadership and steadfast ambition climate change we would not have 

developed such an industry-leading plan. 

The award provides an important opportunity to reflect on what has been achieved. The plan is not 

only helping to deliver truly sustainable development in the area but is being held up as an example 

of excellence for other Local Authorities to learn from. Since its adoption , the Local Plan Manager has 

been helping other Local Authorities learn from our plan and he knows there is significant interest in 

replicating it across the country. 

LISTEN LIVE TO PUBLIC MEETINGS* 

All public meetings are audio live streamed online via the North Kesteven District Council website. A 

link can be found on the website if you would like to tune in and listen to a meeting. By clicking the 

‘Audio Stream’ (highlighted in yellow link on the internet at the time of the meeting you wish to listen 

to, you will be able to listen to the meeting. 

Please note that the live stream will be turned off before the consideration of exempt information. 

 

 


